Town of Newington, NH
Board of Fire Engineers Meeting Minutes

12 October 2016

Meeting called to order by Chair Darin Sabine at 1633 hrs.

Present: BOFE Darin Sabine, BOFE Jim Fabrizio, BOFE Ruth Fletcher, Chief Andrew Head, Asst. Chief
Jeffrey LeDuc, FF Lisowski, FF Craft, FF McFadden

Public Comment: None

Minutes: Vote to accept minutes of 7 September 2016 Sabine motion, Fletcher second motion carried
2-0

Chief’s Report: Motion to accept made by Ruth Fletcher, Jim Fabrizio second carried 3-0.
Old Business: None

New Business: 2017 budget was discussed with suggested increase to line items. Ambulance supply,
Vehicle Maintenance and PPE lines were discussed for increases.

Chief Head explained the need for hose replacement. Most of the hose we currently have is from 2004
or earlier.

Chief Head also discussed repair and replacement of portable radios.
A new permit fee structure was adopted by the BOFE. The fee changes were for commercial properties.
2011 ambulance fees were written off.

A new pay scale for Part-time firefighters was adopted by the BOFE’s to go into effect for the 2017
budget.

Chief’s Comments:

Good of the Order: None

BOFE voted to adjourn the meeting at 1810. Motion by Jim Fabrizio second by Ruth Fletcher. Motion
carried 3-0.






